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REPORT ON THE MEETING OF THE COLLEGE BOARD

The College Board met for its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday
evening, 1986 June 25.

College President Paul Gallagher presented his monthly report to the
College Board; a copy has been placed in the KEC Library for the perusal
of those interested.

Board Reports

| ¥
2.

Board member Dr. John Chapman reported on BCAC activities.

The matters covered by the Administration Committee and the Education
and Student Services Committee had been covered in considerable detail
at the committee meetings. New statements of program objectives or
changes to extant statements for the following were approved:

Hairdressing Technician

Pharmacy Technical Assistant
Vocational-Technical Instructor Training
CADD Technology I and II

Sign Language Communicator

The Board received VCC's Excellence in Education proposals (which have
already been acted upon by the Minister). A Board member felt that
insufficient time was available for the generation, perusal, approval
and submission of the proposals.

The financial statements for the year ending 1986 March 31 were
approved.

Several trust funds for Langara Campus were approved (p. 24).

Continued...
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Prior to approving the operating budget for VCC for 1986/87 in the amount
of $47,072,900, the Board went into committee-of-the-whole for input from
the audience. After brief discussion, the proposed budget was approved.
A student representative complimented the Board for not authorizing an
increase in tuition fees.

New Business

1. The Board requested the administration and the Education and Student
Services Committee to proceed with the College's next five-year plan.

2. The Board Chairman announced the capital expenditures grant and the
Excellence in Education grant (as reported elsewhere in today's Times).

3. The government-proposed Open Learning Authority was discussed briefly.
The legislation, however, was not passed prior to adjournment of the
Legislative Assembly. '
4. Dr. Gallagher reported on VCC-BCIT cooperative initiatives (pp. 46-48).
5. Dr. Gallagher reported on JOB TRAC (pp. 49-69).
6. A TFC for ESL, already submitted to the Ministry, was ratified.
In private session, the Board approved the awarding of the cleaning contract
to Focus Building Services for a period of two years, effective 1986 August 01.
(Associated Building Maintenance has held the cleaning contract for the past
several years.) '

Minutes of the previous meeting as well as agenda documentation have been
placed in the KEC Library.

H.E<P

V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE: Thursday, 1986 July 03
TIME: 1:15 p.m.
PLACE: V.V.I. Campus, Room 240

The main item of business will be the DIVISION CHAIRPERSON STRUCTURE
in order to clarify any concerns/questions prior to holding an Association
referendum.

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes at that
time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the meeting.

HAESR.



SHARON MUSTO FUND

As mentioned previously in the Times, Mrs. Nora Hall, Domco Foodservices
cashier, started a drive for funds to assist Sharon Musto, a KEC quadriplegic
student, to cover medical costs and travel costs to New York where she wiTl
undergo surgery. The costs are estimated at $25,000. In April, Sharon was
presented with a cheque for $2,400 from the KEC drive. With the help of the
community at large, the overall fund was, at the time of KEC's presentation,
$2,000 short of its goal of $25,000.

Thanks to the generosity of KEC staff, Sharon has now been sent an additional
cheque in the amount of $2,239.37. Her overall goal has been reached.
Thank you, again, for your generosity and support.

HzE«P

INFORMATION ONLY

When the Information Centre closes, be it 7:30 or 4:30 p.m., all EMERGENCY
CALLS automatically go directly to Security. The Security Guard has the
cellular telephone, so can be reached immediately.

One word of caution, when dialing the cellular telephone there is a 30
second delay before you receive a response - DO NOT HANG UP.

D.M.

CULTURAL FESTIVAL - THANK YOUS!

My sincere thanks to all of the K.E.C. personnel who were involved in
organizing the Cultural Festival of June 25th. I certainly appreciate the
cooperation and effort of everyone concerned. Special thanks go to the
Community Liaison Committee members, and in particular Alice Wong and
Howard Turpin for service over and above the call of duty.

I trust you enjoyed the challenge as much as I did. How about a repeat
performance for next year??

Thanks again,
Sam Lewindon



ON_VACATION

I will be on holiday from June 30 - August 22. During this time, please
direct all Night School enquiries to either Barbara Breen or Miriam Bennett.

Bruce Watson

FROM THE LEARNING CENTRE

The Learning Centre will have reduced hours of operation in July and August.
Please take note of the new hours.

Hours of Operation:

Monday to Thursday - 9:00 am to 6:00 pm

Friday - 9:00 am to 5:00 pm
Testing Periods:

Monday to Friday - 9:00 am to 11:00 pm

Monday to Thursday - 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm

Friday - 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm

W.K.

ON VACATION

I will be on vacation from-July 7 - August 22. During my absence Marion Yip
will be Acting Department Head of School Canadiana. She will be at the
Chinatown campus (255-1079) between 8:45 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and 6:45 - 10:00 p.m.
Amy Wu (KEC Local 211) is part-time programme assistant for School Canadiana
and can also be contacted for information or matters pertaining to School
Canadiana.

Alison Norman

WELCOME

Welcome to the new Chaplain, Scott Carlson. His hours for July and August
will be Thursdays 10:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M. Drop in at Student Services,
Room 3002 and say hello.

A.M.
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POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires an Office Manager. Closing date for applica-
tions for this position is July 11th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Cafeteria Cashier for the Food Trades Department
(temporary). Closing date for applications is June 26th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an Electronics Instructor. Closing date for applica-
tions was June 21st.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Computer Science Instructor. Closing date
for applications is June 26th.

There are five position openings at ACCC Secretariat - Associate Director,
International Bureau - Senior Projects Officer, International Bureau -
Fellowship Programme Officer, International Bureau - Member Services Officer,
Canadian Services Bureau - Secretary, Canadian Services Bureau.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Counsellor (Counselling Department). Closing date
for applications is July 07th.

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H:EP.
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1 DEEPLY REGRET THART 1 AM UNAREKLE TO RE WITH YOU TOBAY TO PARTICIPATE
IN YOUR CULTURAL FESTIVAL.

CANRLA 15 A FASCINATING ELEWI OF CULTURES« EACH ERINGING WALURELE
CUSTORS RAND TRALITIONS TO CUR MULTICULTURAL SOCIETY. WE CAN ALL EE
PROUT OF LIWING IN A CCUNTRY WHERE EWERYONE 1S ENCOURAGEI TGO RETAIN

HIS °= HER OWN HERITAGE: LANGUAGE ANT TRADITIONS AND TO SHRRE THEN

WITH FELLOM CANADIANS. 1 WISH YOU ALL A MOST PLEASANT ARD SUCCESSFUL
FESTIVAL.

G776 JELINGK MINISTER @F STRTE FOR WULTICULTURALIGH



K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITY

~ Michael Robinson

Don Richardson

G.A.R. Sylvester

Paulette Maglaque

James Macnab

Ingrid Kolsteren

Peter Ballin

Keh Tio

Sonja Alton

Maria J. Brown
Gordon Rudolph

Grace Shaw

VvCC

SOLF TOURNAMENT

FACULTY & STAFF

PLACE:
DATE:
TIME:
GOLF FEE:

ENTRY FEE:

Surrey Golf Course

September 14, 1986

12.00 NOON

$12.00)** Juniors $5.00 = 17 & Under
To be Pre-paid by August 31, 1986
Please forward with entry Form

1.25

Attend conference on computer-assisted
education.

Prepare advertising for the fall literacy
class.

Attend BC Council of College and Institute
Principals' workshop.

Proposal in response to Channel 9's literacy
project.

Receive and develop new course material.
Receive and develop new course material.
Adapt Provincial Biology curriculum to Bio.
061/071/083/093.

Take courses and revise book.

UBC summer session - courses for Masters
degree.

Reading new science text books.

Attend UBC graduate curriculum studies course.

Attend UBC summer school - Counselling,
Psychology Program.

June 04

June 12

June 16

June 17

June 23
+ 26
June 23
+ 26

July 02
-Aug. 30

July 02-22

July 07-25

July 07-11

July 07-25

July 07-25

"PRESENTATION DINNER

M.R.

V.V.I. - J.J.'S Dining Room

September 15, 1986

~Time:

- 5:30 P.M.

Price:- 11.25 +Tax =

$12.04/person




EXTRA DESIGNATED FUNDS FOR VCC

At a meeting on Wednesday afternoon, June 18th, Minister of Post-Secondary
Fducation Russ Fraser announced to board chairmen and presidents the release
of additional funds from the Excellence in Education fund; for VCC, the
additional grant amounts to $892,300 of which $307,300 is designated for
capital expenses $60,000 for tourism/hospitality program at VVI, $240 for
small business training and $285,000 for KEC's innovative project "From

Tax User to Tax Payer." Of the dozen-plus project proposals submitted by
the College, I am very pleased with Government's choice of projects to be
funded.

The grant for From Tax User to Tax Payer will put an increased work load on
our financial aid operation and again, I'm pleased that the $285,000 grant
includes provision for an additional staff member for the Financial Aid Office.
Evelyn Buriak, our Financial Aid Officer will be alerting MHR offices that
tuition support is now available for their clients if they require further
education/training in order to be better equipped for employment.

Mrs. Shirley Girvan, our Manager of Financial and Ancillary Services suggested
the From Tax User to Tax Payer proposal earlier this spring when the Excellence
in Education Fund was announced. On Thursday morning when I complimented her

on her good idea, she responded, with a wry grin, "Well, watching the news

late at night does pay off sometimes." Obviously, there had been a brief news
item on television on San Diego's requirement that social assistance recipient's
attend school while receiving assistance. San Diego reported a significant
reduction in the number of unemployed in that country. Thanks, Shirley; I'Tl
look forward to receiving more good ideas.

H.E.P.

NOTICE - STAFF HOURS OF OPERATION

On MONDAY, June 30, Records/Admissions, Information Centre and Cashiers will
be closing at 4:30 p.m.

Dl

“Myself, I deal in dangerous things . . . drugs, guns, and a little knowledge.”






